
The Call To Adventure, by The Mother

We are in a very special situation, extremely special, without
precedent. We are now witnessing the birth of a new world; it is very
young, very weak -- not in its essence but in its outer manifestation
-- not yet recognised, not even felt, denied by the majority. But it
is here. It is here, making an effort to grow, absolutely *sure* of
the result. But the road to it is a completely new road which has
never before been traced out -- nobody has gone there, nobody has
done
that! It is a beginning, a *universal beginning*. So it is an
absolutely unexpected and unpredicatable adventure. There are people
who love adventure. It is these I call, and I tell them this: "I
invite you to the great adventure." It is not a question of repeating
spiritually what others have done before us, for our adventure begins
beyond that. It is a question of a new creation, entirely new, with
all the unforeseen events, the risks, the hazards it entails -- a
*real adventure*, whose goal is certain victory, but the road to which
is unknown and must be traced out step by step in the unexplored.
Something that has never been in this present universe and that will
*never* be again in the same way. If that interests you... well, let
us embark. What will happen to you tomorrow -- I have no idea. One
must put aside all that has been foreseen, all that has been devised,
all that has been constructed, and then set off walking into the
unknown. And -- come what may! There. [...] This courage, this heroism
... why not use it to fight against one's own difficulties, one's own
imperfections, one's own obscurities? Why not heroically face the
furnace of inner purification so that it does not become necessary to
pass once more through one of those terrible, gigantic destructions
which plunge the entire civilisation into darkness? This is the
problem before us. It is for each one to solve it in his own way.
--The Mother, From "The Sunlit Path"
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